
 

SHOTOKAN KARATEDO INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION 

SPECIFIED NON PROFIT ORGANIZATION 

 

September 2nd, 2014 

SKISA, President 

Kyoshi Sonny Pillay, 

 

Dear Sonny Pillay, 

 

Hope this mail find your good health and fit. 

Murakami sensei who were in South Asian countries came back yesterday and advised 

me that my last mail gave you some mis-understanding so that it is better to clarify the 

matters.  

Following up this suggestion, I would like to reconfirm about our communication with 

Aneel A. Dowlath that we confirmed the following matters; 

1. We confirmed that your exclusive representation of SKIF in the Republic of South 

Africa and Dowlath confirmed this. 

2. We confirmed that Dowlath does not continue their propaganda using SKIF name 

and SKIF logo in your country and Dowlath confirmed this and never repeat such 

actions in the future. 

3. We confirmed Dowlath does not want to join with SKISA despite of our invitation. 

4. We confirmed that no one from Dowlath group can take a Dan grading examination 

without having Sonny Pillay’s prior approval in the outside of country. Also GHQ 

never accept those Dan Application for the registration. 

5. Other matters in the past that Dowlath described in their mail are the matter we, 

GHQ can not involve with. 

6. We have received a mail from a third party in this subject but this is the matter of 

inside of SKIF, therefore we are not in a position to argue with the third party about 

this subject. 

 

The above are our recognition so that we solicit your understanding in the matters. 

Oss, 

 

GHQ 

Satoru Iwai, International Liaison 


